
ACCOMMODATION REVIEW COMMITTEE 

2B WORKING MEETING NOTES  

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2016 –  ROTHWELL-OSNABRUCK 

 

1. Welcome & 
Introductions  

Tim called the meeting to order at 6:38 pm. 

 

Tim introduced Phil Dawes-Superintendent of District Alignment, 
Carole McEwen-Comptroller of Finance, Sarah Crawford-Manager, 
Planning and Service Excellence, Val Allen-Superintendent of 
Schools, Rob Currier-ARC secondary principal representative, 
Cynthia Seguin-ARC elementary principal representatives, Nancy 
Barkley-Superintendent of Business and Jeremy Hobbs-
Superintendent of Human Resources and Operational Services 

2. Notes from previous 
working meeting 
 
 

3. Approval of the 
Agenda 

 

The ARC Committee reviewed the last working meeting notes.  No 
changes/updates were suggested. 

 

 

Approved by ARC Committee 

4. Capture Rate in 
UCDSB- JK/SK, 
Grade 7, Grade 9- 
Tim Mills 

 

Tim reviewed and explained the Capture Rate Strategy handout to 
the ARC Committee members. 

 

ARC Member: Where did the baseline data come from? 

 Phil: Part of the data comes from our student information 
system and some is from data received from the Ministry. 

ARC Member: Does the Board take into account if there is a 
coterminous board that impacts the data? 

 Tim: We do review all of the data including students moving 
to the coterminous boards. 

ARC Member: Is the Capture Rate Data considered a grading factor? 

 No, it is data we review and consider. 
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ARC Member: If you are trying to approach the Ministry to build a 
new school or have renovations to complete and you lose students – 
you are left in a bit of a flux. 

ARC Member: Parents who wish to predominately register their 
children in French – do they tend to migrate back to English schools? 

 Val: Before around 3-5% percent were graduating with an 
immersion certificate 

 Val: Now, with dual track if the student decides to switch 
tracks they can do so and stay at the same school with their 
peers. 

 Val: In kindergarten and the Early Years programs it is a 
parental decision and later on these decisions can change as 
the students get older.  When it is a dual track school it is 
easier for the students to change tracks without changing 
schools. 

5. Updated Q & A’s and 
Feeder Group 
Discussions 
 

a) Capacity & 
Utilization – Jeremy 
Hobbs, 
Superintendent of 
Human Resources 
and Operational 
Services 
 

b) Programming in 
elementary and 
secondary schools – 
Valerie Allen, 
Superintendent of 
Schools 
 

c) Planning and 
Research- Phil 
Dawes, 
Superintendent of 
District Alignment 
 

d) Business and 
Finance- Nancy 

Tim asked the committee to review the FAQ’s, so questions could be 
asked to the panel of guests. 

 

ARC Member: How much has the Board done in terms of looking at 
day care spaces? 

 Jeremy: it is not UCDSB that decides it would be the 
SCSM/municipality. 

 Val: For Before and After Programs – we do a survey every 
year but soon we will be mandated by the Ministry to provide 
it every year for K-6. 

ARC Member: Does the Board take the first steps? 

 Val: Yes we do – we reach out to see if there is a need and also 
look for service providers if there is an interest for daycare 
programs. 

ARC Member: Maxville PS - Roxmore PS - North Stormont PS – what 
is the likelihood if those schools to stay open if there would be 
daycare, since they are close in proximity 

 Val: Proximity is not a factor it is if there is a need for daycare 
and there would have to be a minimum of 12 registrants. 

ARC Member: Would the before and after program – runs in a 
classroom – how does that work?  Would it be a dedicated room?  If, 
would that be considered wasted space? 
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 Val: Yes, we look at shared space, but some schools do have 
the space for all programs. 

ARC Member: Do you still recommend to the board that Char Lan 
DHS be closed? 

 Tim: This was a draft recommendation in the report but no 
official decisions have been made. 

ARC Member: Can you expand on what the final report will look like?  
Will the original recommendation replace recommendations that are 
in the original report? 

 Tim: All of the information will be considered for the final 
report. 

ARC Member: The draft recommendations for Glengarry District HS 
to close -- if one of the recommendations from us requesting it not to 
closed would those recommendations be side-by-side? 

 Tim: At this time I am not sure what the final report will look 
like. 

ARC Member: Since there were errors in the original report – what 
will the Trustees receive?  We would like to be sure they are receiving 
the correct and accurate information in the final report of 
recommendations? 

 Jeremy: The initial report put forward a set of 
recommendations based on the information we had.  Since 
then updated information has been brought forward by these 
working meetings, etc.  Definitely this information will be 
brought forth in the final report.  The Trustees do have all the 
updated information as well as the Addendum information.  
This could very well change the information in the final report. 

ARC Member: If there is a group – not the ARC Committee putting 
the information together – they won’t have all of the financial 
information for making accurate decisions?  They won’t have all the 
facilities and financial understanding? 

 Jeremy: All of us are having to make comments and points 
based on what we do know to be able to make accurate 
decisions. 

 Jeremy: What are the important decisions for you and your 
family now and a few years from now? 

ARC Member: A school named in the report but not named to close – 
can we recommend them for closing? 
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 Tim: No. 

ARC Member: Owen Sound – voted to close a school that was not in 
the report.  I spoke to some trustees and they don’t seem to be sure if 
it can? 

 Tim: I will bring the question forward to get clarification. 

 Phil: The initial staff report was based on draft 
recommendations – I don’t think legally we could recommend 
a school to close that has not already been proposed.  We will 
definitely get more clarification on that. 

 Phil: The Trustees are very involved with their communities – 
at this phase of the ARC it has been about listening for the 
Trustees.  They are waiting for the report so they can get more 
involved on the decisions. 

ARC Member: It is not only the original recommendations being 
voted on but the report being prepared by the information from the 
ARC committee meetings, etc. that they are voting on? 

 Tim: yes 

ARC Member: How will it be reviewed and voted on?  Will they review 
the whole report or review it piece at a time? 

 Tim: At this time – we are not sure how it will be reviewed. 

ARC Member: Who makes the final decision on how to vote on the 
final report? 

 Jeremy: It will be the Trustees.  They may only decide once 
they see the final report and decide how they will vote on it. 

ARC Member: When will we see the final report before it is voted on? 

 Tim: It will be posted on the Board Docs before the Board 
Meeting on February 15th. 

ARC Member: The ARC could recommend to review and vote on the 
final report as a step by step process? 

 Tim: There are 5 ARC reports that will be compiled for a final 
staff report. 

 Jeremy: Trustees must follow the Pupil Accommodation 
policy. 

 

ARC Member: How many projects are put forth are decided on? 

 Jeremy: The Ministry looks at the space, building, etc. we 
submit a business case - we would not have submitted a 
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business case if we did not feel they were adequate plans.  The 
ministry has capital funding announcements a few times a 
year.  We have 8 business cases – we have submitted a good 
case plan and hope to be considered for the funding. 

ARC Member: Next year would other schools not in this report be 
slated for rebuild? 

 Jeremy: No – we have a limited window to propose to the 
Ministry a business plan for school closure/rebuild 

ARC Member: So the Trustees won’t be voting/agreeing on the 
rebuild before bringing it for the Ministry for the ministry’s deadline? 

 Jeremy: Normally yes, but we have contacted the Ministry 
letting them know we won’t have a vote until the end of 
March.  To date Trustees have not said no. 

ARC Member: Would we get any kind of renovation/addition if once 
another school closes and our school takes on the extra students and 
we are at capacity? 

 Jeremy: Depending on the amount of extra students – a 
funding request could be proposed to the ministry 

ARC Member: North Stormont PS and Roxmore PS stays open 
Maxville PS closes – the boundaries have to be adjusted – if there is a 
recommendation for these changes – does that happen immediately?   
How does that affect UCDSB? 

 Phil: The grandfather piece can factor the implementation 
timelines. 

ARC Member: We come across discrepancies in the original draft 
report – the options that come out of the new report- will it replace 
the previous options that were proposed in the original draft? 

 Tim: The final report will be the recommendations from the 
ARC – there will be 5 ARC reports and the final report 

ARC Member: The final report will be our final recommendations not 
options? 

 Tim: Yes, but there may not be one for every school/group 

ARC Member: Will there be a consensus for the final 
recommendations – will it be a comprehensive solution? 

 Tim: The final report will be compiled of all the information 
received – like the meeting notes from the meetings will be a 
part of the report. 
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6. Further Prioritization 
of Questions by 
School and Feeder 
Groups 

ARC Member: How much of that original draft will be attained in the 
final draft?   

 Tim: It will depend on the recommendations for the final draft  

ARC Member: Many townships made a request for a moratorium for a 
one year delay on the decision – who decided that? 

 Tim: The Trustees. 

ARC Member: The draft report – we have been brainstorming on it – 
many thoughts have come forth.  It seems like more information is 
coming from the feeder groups. 

 Tim: We are in a significant declining enrolment – it is a factor 
as we are trying to offer multiple tracks for the students. 

 Val: In a larger school courses could be offered multiple times 
but in a smaller school it may only be offered once or there 
could be a stacked class 

ARC Member: ARC Member: Funding models and capitalizing of 
finalizing for January.  It looks more like a multiyear program.  
Looking at the domino effect – how would that decision happened? 

 Jeremy: Each project is reviewed – the stronger financial 
options will flow to the top of the list.  The Trustees can decide 
to relook at the list and make that a priority instead that 
would have to be brought forth to the Ministry. 

 Jeremy: We have to look at implementation and what would 
work best for the school. 

 Jeremy: Capital funding – the ministry funds it on a renewal 
basis.  They fund operations costs - custodial, etc separately.  
Sometimes we have to stretch the operational budget as 
much as we can. 

ARC Member: Clarification on the recommendation from the 
recommendation for GDHS page 98? 

 Phil: There is space consideration – the recommendation to 
close would be contingent on renovation funding for VCI and it 
will also depend on boundaries. 

 

 

CharLan Feeder Group: 

The information has come through loud and clear on combining 
Williamstown PS and CharLan to a K-12 and close SJ McLeod. 
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 At the moment the students attending Williamstown PS and 
CharLan are on the same buses. 

 Tim: At the Dundas ARC meeting – we did a tour of Seaway 
DHS with the principal – because the recommendations from 
that group too was K-12 – so they could view the space as see 
what renovations would need to be done.  I would recommend 
your elementary people to do the same to view the space. 

 

ARC Member: All the groups that met would prefer to leave it as 
status quo.  They also suggested looking at other Board options. 

 

Glengarry District HS Feeder Group: 

Consolidation of other schools in the area – this could improve 
programming as it would increase the courses being offered.  
Relooking at the boundaries – expanding to the North. West, South.  
Give us back the boundaries we lost in Boundary 20/20. 

We put it forth to ask if we could be a host school for consolidation – 
looking at the Ministry’s guidelines, experiential learning.  We 
maintain the footprint needs to stay in Alexandria. 

Maybe it has to be status quo for the next few years and relook at 
what the options are. 

Looked at Tagwi – we don’t see how our children will gain by going to 
Tagwi. 

All the bilingualism we would be losing from the community. 

Could it be reversed – could Tagwi students move to Glengarry 
District HS? 

There is a lot of history between Glengarry District HS and CharLan 
we hope their school won’t be closed.  But if they do - don’t send 
their students to Cornwall – can we build in the middle? 

VCI is full – we can’t add more students there. 

Maybe all schools should have been put on the table to review. 

We get a lot of students at Glengarry District HS from other boards 
we feel you would lose a lot of those students. 
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RO Feeder Group: 

We are a community that is thriving – our solution is to keep RO 
status quo K-12 and keep Longue Sault PS open too. 

Keep the boundaries the same. 

What it is lacking is the elimination of the French programs.  The 
community has asked for a dual track programming.  Now RO and 
Longue Sault PS are dual track – but there was a significant hit to the 
numbers by the time this was done. 

Keeping dual track we will achieve capacity. 

Students are able to walk to coop placements or after school jobs. 

French is a necessity in our area.  The schools that didn’t get it in their 
area were hit with lower enrolment. 

Coterminous boards are providing the need for K-8. 

Sending students to Cornwall is not an option as we chose our 
communities to live in and send our children to the community 
schools 

Busing costs would not increase by keeping our students in our area. 

Operating costs – if RO is full does the cost per pupil will decrease? 

But that would be if all students were not being bused elsewhere 
where FI is being offered. 

Longue Sault PS also now has the core program too – and that does 
increase their numbers. 

The RO 7-8 students are not leaving the boundaries and attending 
RO with the programming they want. 

We are not interfering with other schools boundaries.  We are saving 
costs on busing so the monies can be put into programming. 

Growing communities of Ingleside and Longue Sault - it does not 
make sense to take the schools away.  Our growth rate has doubled. 
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Tagwi Feeder Group: 

2 of the 3 schools proposed on being closed either close 1 or the other 
but not both.  Increase programming at the other schools. 

Look at possibility of losing enrolment to another schoolboard.  If 
Maxville closes they would have to go to Roxmore PS as it is closer.  
North Stormont PS has a coterminous school close that would give 
those families another option. 

Keep Roxmore PS and North Stormont PS open and relook at the 
boundaries 

Roxmore PS could absorb 2 schools – concerns about renovations to 
the school. 

Boundary changes too for Roxmore PS – keep them intact. 

We touch on many borders for each of the surrounding townships  

Dual track – needing bilingual teachers to give everyone equal 
opportunity to achieve this. 

We were focusing on current best practices and what makes sense. 

We are not opposed to looking at what makes more sense by a 
business point of view. 

We would like to see the students still be able to walk to school. 

Look at current programming and see how we can improve them 
such as coop or tech. 

We need to be sure we have room for expansion. 

We want to insure with more students it does mean improved 
programming. 

The committee sees RO and Longue Sault PS as thriving and 
growing. 

We also need to look at if we are still thriving in 5 years from now.  
Keep the Board in a good position. 
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Cornwall Feeder Group: 

This process is not only about schools I think it is also about how we 
can make the best education options for our children. 

Monies should be used to increase and improve programming for the 
students. 

I think merging some of these schools into larger schools would be 
beneficial to the students and the programming offered to them. 

 

 

ARC Member: When will the next Survey data be released? 

 Phil: It will be released next week 

 Tim: We will have copies for our next working meeting 

 

7. ARC Report  

 

Tim: I will do my best to have more details regarding the report for 
the next meeting 

8. Next Steps/Final 
Comments & 
Questions: 
 
 
 
 

a) Future Meetings 
 
 

b) Public Meeting 
January 23rd 

 

Tim: Programming continues to be a common theme. 

Tim: Highland schools are at approximately 50% capacity. 

Tim: Senior staff are discussing all of the different areas we need to 
consider – finance, daycare, facilities, transportation 

 

The week of January 16th at CharLan 

Wrap up  Tim adjourned the meeting at 9:25 pm 

 

 


